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PERMANENT MISSION OF SLOVENIA TO THE UNITED NATIONS AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS IN GENEVA

Rue de Vermont 37-39, CH - 1202 Geneva

Tel.: +41/22/716 1780, Fax: +41/22/738 6665

UPR of TURKMENISTAN

Mr. President,

Slovenia welcomes the distinguished delegation of Turkmenistan to the UPR and thanks them for their presentation. We also appreciate the answers to our advance questions.

We are pleased to note the reported cooperation of Turkmenistan with UNICEF and OHCHR, as per our previous recommendation, as well as the joint EU/UNDP/OHCHR project on “strengthening the capacity of Turkmenistan to promote and protect human rights” – both of which we hope will continue in the future. 
We also welcome the ratifications of OP-CEDAW and OP-CRPD, the submission of reports by Turkmenistan to treaty bodies, and state investment in schools and hospitals. 

On the other hand, we regret that little progress has been made with regard to freedoms of expression, assembly and association, which remain severely restricted, or with respect to the non-discriminatory treatment of national, ethnic and religious minorities. We also regret that the government has not yet taken a position on our previous recommendations regarding visits by special procedures and regarding conscientious objection to military service, which we would like to reiterate.

Additionally, we recommend to Turkmenistan:
· to ensure that everyone can peacefully exercise their right to freedom of expression in conformity with the ICCPR,

· to release all prisoners of conscience,
· to accede to the Rome Statute of the ICC,

· to decriminalize sexual relations between consenting adults of the same sex, as recommended by the Human Rights Committee.
Thank you.

